
EAGLES ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION MINUTES 
 

October 14, 2014 
 
Attendees: 
Laurie Harrell*  Tammi Rhoads*  Debbie Hardesty* 
Rachelle Shendow*  Kim Braithwaite*  John Butler* 
Susan Catlett*  Liz Crandall*   Jenny Fernandez* 
Betsy Fields*   Lisa Giglian*   Frank Jurney* 
Carolyn Kruza*  Sheri Mayo*   Mary Miller* 
Sam Miller*   Michelle Nesslerodt*  Michelle Parrott* 
Merrill Smith*  Ruth Wenzel*   Natalie Dobry* 
Alicia Beach* 
  
(Signifies PAID/voting member of the EAA) 
 
Debbie Hardesty, EAA President, called the meeting to order at 6pm. 
 
The minutes from the September 9th, 2014, meetings were available for review.  Motion was made by 
Frank Jurney to accept the minutes as provided.  Mary Miller seconded the motion.  All members voted in 
favor of accepting the minutes as submitted.  
 
Tammi Rhoads, reported the Treasurer’s report in Karen Russell’s absence, presented the account 
balance as $ 29,444.10 ($ 23,172.06 sports; $ 1,783.08 scholarships; $ 4,488.96 capital improvements).  
Tammi Rhoads made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report.  Lisa Giglian seconded the motion.  All 
members voted to accept the Treasurer’s report.   
 

Committee Reports: 
 
Bluegrass: 
Frank Jurney reported on the Bluegrass Concert on October 11th.  Thank you to Randy Trenary, Laurie 
Harrell, Lindsay Griego, Kelly Moberg and Tammi Rhoads for helping make the night run smoothly.  The 
sound man, John Duncan, donated back his fee of $ 300.00 to the EAA.  Thank you John!! Frank also 
addressed the possibility of ordering apparel to sell at the concerts.  Susan Catlett volunteered to help 
with ordering apparel for Bluegrass.  Thank you Susan!  And thank you Laurie for coordinating the girls 
basketball team working the concession stand! 
 
There might possibly be a need to have food donated to feed the bands at the Bluegrass concerts.  Jenny 
Fernandez, Michelle Parrott, Betsy Fields, Michelle Nesslerodt and Carolyn Kruza volunteered to help if 
needed.  Thank you! 
 
Scholarship: 
Stacy Sefton is the committee chair.  Scholarship applications are in the Spring – to be eligible for EAA 
scholarships, one parent/guardian must be a paid member of the EAA and volunteered in the concession 
stand (there are sign-up sheets in the concession stand). 
 
Concessions: 
Kim Braithwaite continues with the purchasing; and Stephanie Dulaney coordinator for the football 
concession stand.  Stephanie has had great success organizing workers … we still need 2 more volunteers 
for senior night at the football concession stand. 



Debbie Biggs, from the STEM program, reached out to the EAA requesting a concession stand on 
November 5th from 5:15 – 6:45 pm.  Laurie Harrell said she would open up; Michelle Parrott and Jenny 
Fernandez volunteered to help.  They will open @ 4:30 pm. 
 
Apparel:   
Michelle Nesslerodt has volunteered to take on Apparel next year.  Thank you Michelle. 
 
Stadium chairs, hats, beanies, etc. all new apparel has been selling well.  Flags have been ordered and 
should be in, in about 2 weeks. 
 
Old Business: 
Sam & Mary Miller presented the EAA with a donation of $ 450.00 from funnel cake sales @ Friday’s 
football game.  They suggested that we sell funnel cakes next year at Little League night where there are 
more attendees. 
 
Thank you to Susan Catlett, and Lory & Randy Chrane for working @ Back to School night, it was a great 
success. 
 
New Business: 
Debbie read a thank you letter from Dr. Bishop for the cross country tent and the new PA system in the 
football stadium. 
 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  
 
The next meeting will be:   
 

Tuesday, November 11th, 2014 at 6pm  


